
DAMCO, 
831 784 

'--' ... v ..... :a..J. ARKANSAS 72653 
(870) 425-4783 ........., ..... ,,"'" 
(870) 404-8583 

December 12, 2011 

Re: DAMCO project 

Dear LaV'rTence: 
December 8, 2011, I met McKinney, Chairman of the Ozark Mountain 

Waste District regarding the completion of the dam sit project referred to in your 
letters to each of us on November 15,2011. Both Mr. McKinney and myself are 
committed to completing the dam project a manner that is both expeditious and economical. 

McKinney has requested that I obtain an engineer to reconfigure the slope on the dam 
structure. will allow Don Yarbough with Tire Co. Inc., to set the bales so that the project 
can be completed as as possible. I am currently the process of acquiring an engineer. 
It is intention to provide Mr. McKir..ney and ADEQ with the engineers' proposal as soon as it 

is accomplished, McKinney and I will discuss the options available to 
proposal, will ofcourse, be subject to ADEQ approval. 

rArlll111'P any plea<>e contact me. 

Sincerely, 

cc: 
Chairman Ozark Mountain Regional Solid Waste District 

Karen Bassett, Chief Deputy Director 
'-'..........,,"'..... Hoover, Program Coordinator, SWD 

HUaJ......>:>, Enforcement Coordinator, SWD 


